College of Biological Sciences: EPC Committee Meeting Minutes - 12/14/07

Prepared By Brett Couch


College of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee Meeting 

Date: 12/14/07

Start: 1:56 PM

Finish: 12:49 PM
Location: 123 Snyder Hall

Present: 
Stu Goldstein, Sarah Corrigan, Alexis Powell, Brett Couch, Aaron Broege, Janaki Paskaradevan, Jean Underwood, Robin Wright, Pete Snustad, Frank Barnwell, Ann Pusey, Leslie Schiff, Rogene Schnell, Claudia Neuhauser, Mike Wilson,
Not Present: Jane Phillips, Paul Siliciano, Sue Wick, Nikki Letawsky Shultz, Samuel McCabe, Elizabeth Lockamy

Minutes:

Minutes from 11/09/2007 were reviewed.  The following corrections were noted. 

Line 23 typo 

73- ICT 

84 and 89 ICP

Line 80 – change to minor 

Line 27 – approval of the minutes

The minutes from 11/09/2007 were approved unanimously

Old Business

Regarding Peter Tiffin’s proposed course.  The writing intensive component was taken out.

Pete moved to approve the change.  

Leslie seconded the motion.

The course was approved unanimously.

New Business
1) Cross-listing Mike Wilson’s Anthropology course with EEB


The purpose of this discussion was to decide weather or not to cross list Mike Wilson’s Anthropology course with EEB.   Mike has a joint appointment in Anthropology and EEB.  This course is potentially of interest to students in CBS and would foster collaboration between departments within the university, specifically between Anthropology and EEB.  Claudia Neuhauser, Mike Wilson and Ann Pusey attended the meeting to address questions regarding this course.  Cross-listed courses have been run successfully in the past and serve an important role if the courses are likely to have broad appeal.  Tuition payments would be divided between departments based on enrollment. 


The committee agreed that the main issue was how to deal with cross listing, not the quality of the course.  The committee raised a number of concerns regarding cross listing.

1) For cross-listed course is that there needs to be an instructor that takes responsibility for the course and the designator needs to follow the instructor.

2) CBS should be careful about offering courses that the department does not have control over. 

3) In the past, students that had failed the course registered using the other course designator.  As a result, student transcripts did not show the course had been repeated.


Claudia indicated that enrollment in the course would be actively managed to accommodate enrollment from both departments.  Managing enrollment and co-operation between the departments is straightforward since Anthropology and EEB are already working together. 


Overall the committee felt that the benefits of cross listing of this specific course outweigh the benefits.  The vote on this issue was not intended to set a general departmental policy but is specific for this course. 

The motion to approve the cross listing of the Anthropology course with EEB was approved unanimously. 

In accordance with CBS policy, the vote to approve the course will be held in the next meeting.

1) Biochemistry 5352 Jean Underwood

Jean Underwood proposed offering a version of Biochemistry 5352 at the undergraduate level.  The course designator would be Biochemistry 4352.  The main issues raised in this the discussion were 1) would this set a precedent resulting in a large number of small classes with 4000 and 5000 level designations, 2) are undergraduate students reluctant to take courses with a 5000 level designation and 3) how would the syllabus reflect the differences in course designators in terms of work load and learning outcomes.  Paul Siliciano, was not present to address issues of course content and the committee agreed to postpone further discussion until Paul could attend.

3) Welcome Week Jean Underwood


Jean provided an update on welcome week.  This is to be a new initiative for incoming freshmen to be held starting the Wednesday before classes begin.  This will be a week long program that incoming students will be required to attend.  Jean presented a schedule to make people aware of the events being held.
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